VGE Use Of Section 7 Funding

         How will the Section 7 money be used to decrease the % of novice and apprentice level students in your school?
The section 7 funding offered will allow us to continue our after school enrichment programs that assist those students identified through MAP scores, learning checks, and teacher recommendations.  We call the programs “On Target for Academics” and “Wii Work”.   “On Target for Academics” focuses on the needs of identified 4th and 5th graders while the “Wii Work” program focuses on the needs of 2nd and 3rd graders.  Once identified, these students participate twice weekly after school for an hour and a half.  During this time, half of the session is focused on academics and the other half is an opportunity for the students to participate in archery or Wii Sports games.  It is not simply a time to do homework; teachers will work on specific skills with the students.  We pay certified and classified positions to supervise and assist the students academically.   Because of funding cuts and the depletion of improvement funds we are concerned that the programs would not be offered.  
         How is this plan connected to your CSIP (goal and strategy connection)?
	These enrichment programs relate to Academic Achievement areas 6  “Individual student learning needs will become a prevalent part of planning, assessment, and instructional strategies”, and 14 “Skills groups will be utilized to facilitate needed interventions in reading and math”.  Both of these strategies/activities in our CSIP address the importance of meeting the individual needs of students and facilitating enrichment opportunities.    
         What data/process will be used to measure and document quarterly progress?   (The board would like to see quarterly monitoring reports documenting your results so adjustments can be made regarding the use/effectiveness of this resource).
	We are currently tracking/monitoring data of those students involved in the programs.  Our staff update this data as MAP scores become available.   Learning check data will also analyzed to determine growth of these students.  The staff members have tracking charts that represent the success/needs of students in the two programs.  
